Dominion

Scot C. Hathaway Vice President Transmission

Dominion Virginia Power • Dominion North Carolina Power 120 Tredegar Street, Richmond, VA 23219 Mailing Address: P.O. Box 26532 Richmond, VA 23261

June 5, 2014

Mr. Rashad Young City Manager Alexandria City Hall 301 King Street, Suite 3500 Alexandria, VA 22314

Dear Mr. Young,

Thank you for the opportunity to discuss our proposed electric transmission project with members of your staff, and for affording my team the platform to clarify our commitment to a comprehensive community outreach process.

We agree that communication with citizens is very important to ensure our team is able to design a project that not only resolves local reliability concerns, but one where we are able to minimize and mitigate impact to neighbors. In fact, we rely in part on feedback from the community to educate the project team on constraints, concerns and the history of the community.

Let me also take the opportunity to address a couple of points in your letter that may require a little more explanation.

First, I'd like to reiterate that the Glebe Substation to Station C Substation line project is in response to a local reliability load issue that Dominion planning engineers have identified that could potentially impact neighbors by 2018. This line, like most in the Dominion service area, would be networked with the electric grid so it would indeed strengthen the overall system. However, this project is not connected to or spurred by any data center construction/development in surrounding counties.

Next, I think it is important to understand that Dominion uses an open and transparent outreach program when introducing large infrastructure projects within the community. I realize that your team did not have the benefit of reviewing our outreach process when we last spoke, so I have enclosed a copy with this letter. I think you will find that this public-facing document steps stakeholders through the outreach cycle and highlights their very important role in the State Corporation Commission (SCC) application and approval process.

We will have a suite of resources available to engage and respond to neighbor and stakeholder interest, including a dedicated webpage, toll-free hotline and email address which is administered by a dedicated communications manager. We also plan to host and attend community meetings to educate neighbors on the scope, timing, and need for the project. These tools will be rolled out as we work through the process of meeting with local elected officials and staff, and key community groups.

In addition, our teams are currently finalizing the Need Assessment and Alternative(s) Feasibility Reports you mention in the letter – also a normal course of action for our SCC capital improvement projects.

Our team looks forward to presenting an overview of the project to City Council on Wednesday, June 11th.

As a public service company, we are obligated to provide safe and reliable power, and in doing so are committed to being good partners and good neighbors as we introduce and deliver new infrastructure projects in the area.

If you have any questions along the way of this project, please don't hesitate to contact me directly.

Sincerely.

Scot C. Hathaway

Vice President, Electric Transmission

cc: The Honorable Mayor and Members of City Council

Mark Jinks, Deputy City Manager

James Banks, City Attorney

Rich Baier, Director, Department of Transportation & Environmental Services

Faroll Hamer, Director, Department of Planning & Zoning

James Spengler, Director, Department of Recreation, Parks and Cultural Activities

Christopher Spera, Deputy City Attorney

Jeffrey Farner, Deputy Director, Department of Planning & Zoning